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UPDATE: 

Upon further investigation it has been discovered that the deceased male suffered an intentional self-inflicted 

gunshot wound. 

 

 

 

On Thursday, June 22, 2023 at approximately 11:35 AM, the Oneida County Sheriff’s Office received a 911  

call of a shooting at the Hodag Gun and Loan, 2262 Lincoln Street, Town of Pelican. Upon law enforcement 

arrival one deceased male was located.   There is not threat to the community at this time.  However this is an 

active crime scene, and we ask the public to avoid this area.  

 

Further information will be released as it becomes available. 

 

Any questions from the press can be directed to Captain Tyler Young (715) 361-5100. 

 

 

**END** 


